

STATE OF WASHINGTON WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

October 7, 2011

The Honorable John McCoy Chair, Committee on Technology, Energy, and Communications Washington State House of Representatives Post Office Box 40600 Olympia, Washington 98504-0600

The Honorable Deborah Eddy
Washington State House of Representatives
Post Office Box 40600
Olympia, Washington 98504-0600

Re: UTC Report and Study of Potential for Cost-Effective Distributed Generation in Areas Served by Investor-Owned Utilities in Washington State

Dear Chairman McCoy and Representative Eddy:

The Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) has completed its study of distributed generation issues applicable to investor-owned electric utilities, which you requested in your letter of June 9, 2011. The result is the enclosed report and set of recommendations for actions the Legislature and the Commission may take to encourage distributed generation in Washington state.

I will contact your office to arrange a time to brief you further on our distributed generation report and recommendations. In the mean time, please contact me at (360) 664-1173 if you have any questions.

Sincerely.

Jettrey D. Goltz

Enclosure

Cc: Dave Danner, Executive Director, UTC

Ann Rendahl, Director of Legislation and Policy (UTC)

Scott Richards, Research Analyst, House Technology, Energy and Communications

Committee !